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Dear Parents, 

As shluchim from the world over gather to celebrate their zechus to be the Rebbe’s global 

messengers, their children, too,  participate in a program of their own, highlighting the zechus 

they have to grow up on shlichus and be part of the shluchim families. 

Owe often speak to our children and students about the responsibility of being Yidden ad 

chssidim. It is obvious that this must be emphasized in a time when the host cultore focuses 

on rights we must remind our children that the Torah focuses on responsibility not rights and 

entitlement.  

So, parents, Rebbeim and mashpiim keep reminding them of the achrayus they have as the 

Rebbe’s children when they walk down the street and are in public places representing 

Chabadniks. 

It is just as important to speak about the zechus that has been granted to us, the ashreinu 

ma tov chelkeinu of being a chossid. We must express and teach in a detailed way the good 

fortune we have been given, the clear path that the Rebbe has paved for us in every aspect 

of our lives.  Despite the darkness and sense of hopelessness that many have we are gifted 

a life of meaning.  

This great gift of being, being a chosid, the identity that is ours must be expressed and cele-

brated by every chosid, not only by those who join the kinus.  Each of us should offer our 

children their own little banquet marking the zechus we have to live in the Rebbe’s light. .  

 
Wishing you a good Shabbos,  
 Rabbi Levi Kaplan    

Letter from the Menahel: 

Cheder Chabad boy’s division 

 

12:00 dismissal all grades
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UPCOMING DATES 



As the Idiom “Cold Shoulder” was introduced, the boys quickly 
ran to put on their jackets. After learning the figurative mean-
ing, we played out this scenario with each other and under-
stood that as yidden with Ahavas Yisroel we surely would not 
want to act this way. “Such a cute assignment.” “Our Bubby 
loved the call.” That was the feedback of last week’s Idiom. 
The next unit in Spelling focused on words ending in CK. Rule 

of thumb is when the word is one syllable preceded by a short vowel it has a CK ending. 
Our Chapter in Reading, “The Missing Cupcakes” was quite shocking. The Smith family 
was en route to Grandma’s party and discovered that the cupcakes were missing. Did the 
family dog, Baxter eat them? Were they thrown out by the housekeeper? They decided to 
go back home and were relieved to find them there. Everyone seemed to have left some-
thing behind so no one minded the detour. Our lessons in Math reinforced the DOUBLES 
strategy to find the sum/difference. We are most grateful for all the good that Hashem 
bestows on us and offered our thanks for a day off to prepare for Shabbos Kodesh. Gut 
Shabbos and Gut Chodesh! Mrs. Levin  -  Grade 2B  
 
Although we had a shorter school week, Kittah Gimmel was at it again, with a learning-
packed week! We completed our unit on Graphs and will be doing an in-class project next 
week iy"H. Our next Math topic is telling time, and elapsed time. We received a new book 
this week: our vocabulary books, a.k.a. our Wordly Wise books! We look forward to ex-
panding our vocabulary a d writing skills with the book! Speaking of writing, this week the 
boys learned to write short paragraphs. They wrote about a kind deed they did for some-
one else. They also brought in their acrostic projects. Some boys read their work to the 
class (see pictures). They did a fantastic job!! The boys also enjoyed doing ART with Mrs. 
Jacobs on Monday. We capped off our week with our much anticipated ANIMAL REPORT 
EXPO! Thank you to all the parents who changed around their schedules to come. We 
hope you enjoyed our projects as much as we enjoyed presenting them! Have a gut Shab-
bos and guten Chodesh! Mrs. Eckstein -  Grade 3 

Mazel Tov to Mrs. Levin on her sons 

engagement! 



Bentzion Seewald,  

Sholom Dovber Silverman,  

Sholom Pewzner & Yaakov Gross 

 
 

Happy Birthday 





After learning about the birth of the 

Shevatim in Parshas Vayeitzei, the boys 

in Kita Gimmel made posters that now 

decorate the back of their classroom. 






